Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group Minutes

Page 1 of 4

THE MINUTES OF THE DISABILITY INCLUSION ACCESS REFERENCE GROUP MEETING HELD IN THEVIA VIDEO LINK, ON TUESDAY 2 NOVEMBER 2021

COMMENCING AT: 11:08 am

PRESENT: Martin Brown (Chair), Hillary Wilde (IDEAS), Catherine

Anderson (Kurrajong Therapy Plus), Christine Webb (Aspire Quality Assurance and Training), Hugh Packard

(Valmar).

Community Members: Nil

Amanda Lewis (MSO Coordinator/CWC Representative), , Fiona Scott (Community Transport Coordinator), Sophie

Gairn (Tourism Officer).

IN ATTENDANCE: Nil

BY TELEPHONE: Nil

OBSERVER: Nil

1. APOLOGIES

Tracy Wiggins (Manager Community Services), Matthew Suter (Risk Management Officer), Wendy Arentz.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

2.1 DISABILITY INCLUSION ACCESS REFERENCE GROUPMEETING - 26 AUGUST 2021

DIA 13/21 RESOLVED:

- That the Minutes of the Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group Meeting held on 26 August 2021 to be amended to reflect Christine Webb of Aspire Quality Assurance and Training was present at the meeting.
- 2. The amended minutes of this meeting to be accepted.

Christine Webb / Hugh Packard CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group held in the Via Video Link on Tuesday 2 November 2021

Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group Minutes

Page 2 of 4

3 BUSINESS ARISING

Footpath Gilbert Street (East) {between Regent and Bridge Street}, Tumbarumba: Contact has been made with Council requesting a footpath to be established. A CRM request has been submitted into the Council's system. Currently there has been no change. Chairperson will follow this up with Council.

Action for Manager Community Services to follow up with Council re the status for establishing a footpath at Gilbert St (East), Tumbarumba, and Currawong Road (near the Bull Paddock), Tumut. Manager to report back to the DIARG committee at the next meeting

4. AGENDA ITEMS

4.1 DISABILITY INCLUSION ACCESS REFERENCE GROUP MATTERS - 2 NOVEMBER 2021

DIA 14/21 RESOLVED:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

1. Receive the report on DIARG Matters - 2 November 2021.

Christine Webb / Hugh Packard CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

5 GENERAL BUSINESS

5.1 Advocate for the need for DIARG Committee to remain with Council after elections:

The committee expressed a need for Council to continue with the DIARG Committee when the new Council are elected and ensure there is continued Councilor representation on the Committee.

5.1 ADVOCATE FOR THE DIARG COMMITTEE TO REMAIN WITH COUNCIL 2022

DIA 15/21 RESOLVED:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

- Advocate to the newly elected Council for the need of the DIARG Committee to remain in place
- 2. To provide recommendations to Council on matters regarding the implementation of the Disability Inclusion Access Plan
- 3. Advocate to the newly elected Council to appoint appropriate representative(s) to the Committee to facilitate an ongoing relationship for the betterment of the Community

Hugh Packard / Christine Webb CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group held in the Via Video Link on Tuesday 2 November 2021

Page 3 of 4

5.2 Consultation on Transfer of Community Services Programs

A concern was raised by the Committee that they were not consulted by Council regarding Item 11.5 of the Council Business Paper for Council Meeting held 21.10.2021: Transfer of Community Services Programs.

Let it be noted, at this point Hugh Packard abstained from the discussion and voting due to possible conflict of interest.

Concerns raised:

- DIARG committee were not asked to provide advice regarding the possible impact it may have had on the community.
- DIARG was not provided with a copy of the Consultants report re the Aged Care Review.

5.2 CONSULTATION ON TRANSFER OF COMMUNITY SERVICES PROGRAMS

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

- Give the Chairperson delegation to follow up with SVC Chief Executive Officer and Mayor re the concerns of the committee not being consulted.
- Discuss as to why the committee wasn't given a copy of the Consultants report re the SVC Aged Care, Disability and Housing Review.

Not carried

5.3 Tumut Community Association Bushfire preparedness meeting:

Tumut Community Association conducted a Bushfire Preparedness Meeting. Christine Webb to send a short summary.

Issues that arose from this:

- There is an identified group of vulnerable people in the community that need to know what is happening during a bush fire.
- It was suggested that Council should be holding this information (list of vulnerable persons) so Council can contact them.
- It was requested that Christine to summarize the information required / needed and Fiona and Martin to follow up with appropriate information and resources with Manager Assets.
- Suggestion was made to invite the Manager Assets to a future DIARG meeting to discuss Council's role during an emergency.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group held in the Via Video Link on Tuesday 2 November 2021

Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group Minutes

Page 4 of 4

5.3 Tumut Community Association – Website for Community Organisations

The Tumut Community Association has started a website that will hold a database of local Community Organisations / Agencies for the community's reference. Christine encouraged all agencies present to add their organisations details to the database. Request was made to have database forwarded to Coordinator Tumut District Community Transport to pass through to the Interagency network. Christine to send information and DIARG Committee will discuss about adding their details to the database if appropriate

6 NEXT MEETING

11am Thursday 24 February 2022, venue to be advised.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 11:41 am.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Disability Inclusion Access Reference Group held in the Via Video Link on Tuesday 2 November 2021

Page **1** of **4**

THE MINUTES OF THE LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE RIVERINA ROOM 76 CAPPER STREET, TUMUT, ON WEDNESDAY 25 AUGUST 2021

COMMENCING AT 10:02 am

PRESENT: Cr Bruce Wright, Cr Margaret Isselmann, Heinz Kausche

(Executive Director Infrastructure),

Greg Mineham (Roads & Maritime Services), Mark Patterson

(NSW Police Highway Patrol),

Ray 'Dossie' Carr - (Dr Joe McGirr MP Representative).

IN ATTENDANCE: Anthony Carroll (Road Safety Officer).

1. APOLOGIES

Chris Blake (Justin Clancy MP Representative), Sergeant Steven Magnone (Gundagai Cootamundra Traffic and Highway Patrol)

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

2.1 LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEEMEETING - 26 MAY 2021

RECOMMENDATION:

That the Minutes of the Local Traffic Committee Meeting held on 26 May 2021 be received.

3 BUSINESS ARISING

Nil

4. AGENDA ITEMS

4.1 MCAULEY SCHOOL, CAPPER STREET BUS ROUTES

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

- Receive the report on MCAULEY SCHOOL, CAPPER STREET BUS ROUTES
- Recommend that the bus zone at McAuley Catholic Central School be moved from the East side of Capper Street to the North Side of Carey Street after the successful application to reroute bus routes.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Local Traffic Committee held in the Riverina Room 76 Capper Street, Tumut on Wednesday 25 August 2021

Page 2 of 4

4.2 MCAULAY CATHOLIC CENTRAL SCHOOL, UPGRADED PEDESTRIAN CROSSING

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

- Receive the report on MCAULAY CATHOLIC CENTRAL SCHOOL, UPGRADED PEDESTRIAN CROSSING.
- 2. The pedestrian crossing at McAuley Catholic Central School across Capper Street be upgraded subject to funding according to the plans linked to the funding application.

4.3 MCAULEY TRAFFIC ARRANGEMENTS STUDENT DROPOFF AND PICK UP ZONE

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

- Receive the report on McAuley Traffic Arrangements Student Dropoff and Pick up Zone
- 2. Install a Student Drop Off and Pick up Zone "Kiss and Drop Zone" on the East Side of Capper Street at McAuley Catholic School subject to successful application to reroute bus routes, the relocation of the bus zone and available funding.

4.4 DRIVER REVIVER SITE, FITZROY STREET, TUMUT

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

- 1. Receive the report on the Driver Reviver Site, Fitzroy Street, Tumut.
- 2. Recommend that the upgraded Driver Reviver site be installed.
- 3. Negotiate with Transport for NSW for necessary permits for access to the site from the Snowy Mountains Highway.

4.5 EVENT SNOWY VALLEYS CHALLENGE

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

1. Receive the report on Snowy Valleys Cycle Challenge.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Local Traffic Committee held in the Riverina Room 76 Capper Street, Tumut on Wednesday 25 August 2021

Page 3 of 4

2. Support the application for the event of the Snowy Valleys Cycle Challenge when Transport for NSW gives concurrence in response to requests for further information.

4.6 EVENT TUMBARUMBA RODEO PARADE

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

1. Receive the report on Event Tumbarumba Rodeo Parade.

4.7 TUMBARUMBA PONY CLUB PARADE

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT THE COMMITTEE:

1. Receive the report on Tumbarumba Pony Club Parade.

5 GENERAL BUSINESS

Bridge Street Tumbarumba, School zone enhancement:

Waiting for funding approval.

Congestion at Merivale and Russell Street Tumut

Requires data and evidence of congestion.

Tumbarumba Retirement Village and Mitchell Street.

Traffic data to be collected, plans to be prepared.

Rosewood Pedestrian and Bus exchange arrangements.

Plans have been prepared and funding opportunities submitted.

Blueberry Farm traffic calming

Requests have been made to slow traffic along Blueberry Farm Road.

Lowther's Lane, Mundongo

Plans to be prepared and presented at a future meeting.

Travers Street, Adelong

Plans to be prepared for the conversion of Travers Street to a Cul de Sac.

Adelong Preschool Parking

Plans to be prepared for the Adelong Preschool Parking

Safer Roads Submissions

Submissions to be made for Tintaldra Road, Brungle Road, Tooma Road and Grahamstown Road.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Local Traffic Committee held in the Riverina Room 76 Capper Street, Tumut on Wednesday 25 August 2021

Page 4 of 4

6 NEXT MEETING

24th November 2021.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 12:15 pm.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Local Traffic Committee held in the Riverina Room 76 Capper Street, Tumut on Wednesday 25 August 2021